
Dear pastors and churches,  

I want to share with you that God has entrusted us with more families, and my most significant prayer 
request is to become the pastor He wants me to be. In early January, we had to make a critical decision 
to let go of a family helping us in the ministry (a Bible-institute graduate desiring to plant a church). It 
was a challenging decision since the church-plant is very young. Nonetheless, circumstances dictated 

what decision needed to be made. 
We trusted the Lord, and He guided 
us through this situation.  

The same week our brother left, our 
Sunday study of 1 Timothy dealt 
with building God's church. After 
asking the Lord, I planned a series 
of volunteer areas. During the 
preaching invitation, He blessed us 
with 19 volunteers, including my 
two daughters, which is the first 
time we have seen such excitement 
and buzz among our congregants 
since our launch late last year. We 
thank the Lord for what He is 
doing.  

For the following two weeks in 
January, God increased our 
attendance by sending three 

additional families (all returned each Sunday). This posed another problem: one family sat behind the 
dividing glass wall, basically outside. We decided to get rid of the wall. Such a modification allows 
around 50 chairs, 60 if some comfort is sacrificed, and now we need to make some basic renovations to 
the place.  

With the divider in place; the maximum capacity is three rows.

The partition wall was taken down 
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Our prayer is to host a vision 
night, our first stewardship 
banquet; however, we are asking 
for God's guidance and timing, 
given that we do not wish to 
rush anything, especially since 
attendance increased slightly. 
Two immediate areas involve 
the high temperatures during 
service and the dusty carpet. We 
would appreciate it if you 
prayed with us.  

For the following several weeks, 
our goals will revolve around 
two areas: training and meeting 
with those who volunteered to 
have Bible studies, many of 
them already having a part in 
the weekly discipleship 
program, sharing the Gospel 
once again and training them in their respective areas of ministry (greeter, snacks, etc.).  

The second goal involves discipleship. Since our last report, the weekly discipleship has increased 
from five to nine families every week, for which we thank the Lord. It is a lot of work, yet rewarding. 
We pray that these families be rooted in doctrine and strengthened in their faith. Here are the names 
of the families receiving weekly Bible studies: Edgar & Orquidia, Tomas & Jenny, Priscilla & Berenice 
(sisters), Gustavo & Coni, Carlos & Sara, January, Lemuel & Keila, Tania & Karen (mother and 
daughter); new: Israel & wife. We thank you for your prayers.  

Magnifying our Lord,  

Prayer Requests  

2024 Programs and activities – Being our first full year, we need the Lord’s guidance regarding the 
timing and planning.  

Bible studies – We thank God for each family receiving Bible study; however, I still have doubts 
regarding their salvation (they claim to be but their previous religious experience says otherwise). 

Bora’s health – She has not been feeling well recently. We are not sure if she has something yet. 
Currently undergoing basic tests. 

After the divider was taken down. Now it can fit up to 7 rows (8 chairs each).  
Due to furniture and columns, the total seating capacity is 50, not 56.


